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Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
February 16, 2016 

7:00 pm 
Meeting videotaped 
Selectmen Present: Chairman Shawn O’Neil, Vice-chair Chris Giordano, Kimberly Farah, Sheila Johannesen, 
Joshua Horns 
 
Others present:  Patricia Shogren – Administrator; Paul Boyd – camera operator 
 
Chairman O’Neil opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the troops who put themselves in harm’s way.   
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

I. Delegate - none 
 

II. Signature File/Minutes 
 
Selectmen signed payroll and vendor warrant manifest 2016-3. 
 
Farah made the motion, seconded by Giordano, to approve the February 1, 2016 minutes as amended; motion 
passed.  Selectmen discussed changes to the non-public minutes of February 1, 2016 and it was decided to defer 
approval until the minutes are amended. 
 

III. Old/New Business 
 
Selectmen Horns discussed the letter sent by the Heritage Commission to the Board requesting that a document be 
created that identifies the groups that are involved with the Old Meeting House and the duties of each group.  The 
Heritage Commission offered to draft this document.  Selectmen agreed this was a good idea and the Board 
consensus was for Heritage to proceed with the first draft. 
 
Selectmen discussed the Cy Pres petition forwarded by Peter Loughlin.  Patty stated she would complete the blanks 
on page 7 for the dollar amount in the Parsonage Fund.  It was determined the Old Meeting House Association 
would determine the details of the annual service to be held.  Patty was asked to obtain the Association’s by-laws so 
the appointed designee by the Association could be noted on the petition in the event that the Association was to 
dissolve.  Patty will also find out if the facility should be listed as the Old Meeting House or the Meeting House. 
 
Farah asked if Patty’s membership as a Trustee of the Trust Fund was incompatible with her position working for 
the Selectmen.  Patty stated that Betsy Sanders had brought this to her attention when she was elected a number of 
years ago and that she had contacted LGC and it was determined there was no incompatibility in the offices. 
 
Johannesen read an email she had sent to LGC Legal regarding knocking on someone’s door and leaving a note.  
Legal responded that as long as a property was not posted with No Trespassing signage, it was not against the law 
for an individual, including a town official, to knock on a door of a residence or to leave a note if there was no 
answer. (see attached) 
 
Selectmen discussed with Patty the Election workers and it was decided to include a letter outlining the change to 
vendor status with their checks. 
 
At 7:50pm Giordano made the motion, seconded by Johannesen, to go into non-public session under 91-A:3 II (c).  
Roll call vote:  O’Neil-yes, Johannesen-yes, Horns-yes, Farah-yes, Giordano-yes; motion passed. 
 
At 8:10pm Giordano made the motion, seconded by Farah, to return to public session.  Roll call vote:  O’Neil-yes, 
Johannesen-yes, Horns-yes, Farah-yes, Giordano-yes; motion passed. 
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Giordano made the motion, seconded by Farah, to seal the minutes under the guidelines of 91-A:3 II (c).  Roll call 
vote:  O’Neil-yes, Johannesen-yes, Horns-yes, Farah-yes, Giordano-yes; motion passed. 
 
At 8:15 Horns made the motion, seconded by Giordano, to adjourn; motion passed. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Patricia Shogren 
Administrator 
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